Committee:  New Bedford Site Citizen’s Advisory Board
Date: February 8, 2023
Member Attendees: Samuel Ortega, Kathleen Mackenzie, Jane Poitras-Manchester, Oonagh Jacobsen-Brault, Cynthia Decicco, Maria Rosario, and Paul Santos
Members Excused: Cameron Costa, Pam Opheim-Newhall, and Katherine Sampson
Guests:   

Recording:  Lisa M. DeBrito
	Topic
	Discussion
	Assignment/Task
	Point Person 
	Notes

	Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes
	The minutes from the December 14, 2022 meeting were reviewed previously via e-mail by all members and all were in favor of accepting the minutes.   
	Minutes were forwarded via e-mail to DMH-DL-Open Meeting Notices for publication.
	Lisa M. DeBrito
	

	Old Business – DMH
	
	
	
	

	Newly Acquired NB Site Space


	Paul Santos stated that there have been no new updates regarding the new space.  Paul stated that the additional new space will provide much needed room for medical records.  This group may advocate for a Med. Clinic to be part of the new space.   
	Information sharing only.
	Paul Santos
	Open

	NB Site Staff Change
	Lisa DeBrito informed all that the Receptionist/Medical Records Clerk has retired.  The process for hiring a new Receptionist/Medical Records Clerk has begun.  
	Information sharing only.
	Lisa DeBrito
	Open

	New Site Board Citizen’s Advisory Board Member Training Material
New Site Board Citizen’s Advisory Board Member Training Material
	At the last Site Board meeting the members inquired whether there was a training for new Site Board members.  Paul reached out to Area Office to inquire but was told there is no official training.  Kim Anderson of the Area Office supplied Paul with various YouTube videos related the purpose of a Site Board, the obligations of a Site Board member, etc.  All will receive the videos to review.  Paul stated that it is very valuable to have members with lived experience or families of those with lived experience, so that they can give information regarding services and if they are working or not.  Site Board members can reach out to specific providers/vendors to recruit.  Oonagh Brault stated she would like to see veterans and those of the geriatric population on the board.  Sgt. Ortega to give Oonagh the contact for the veterans, and she will reach out to them.
	Lisa DeBrito to forward all Site Board related videos to all members.

Oonagh Brault to reach out to the Veterans Administration to try to recruit.
	Lisa DeBrito

Oonagh Brault
	Closed

Open

	Old Business – 
Site Board
	
	
	
	

	QPR (Question Persuade Response) Training

(cont.)


	Sgt. Ortega stated that a QPR training has been scheduled for February 16th from 5:00-6:30 PM.  The training will be held at the South End Public Safety Complex.  Sgt. Ortega will meet participants outside to let them in the building.  He is hoping for a good turnout since this training has been scheduled and re-scheduled already.  He has opened the training up to some others also.  
	Information sharing only.
	Sgt. Ortega
	Closed


	Lobby for Mental Health Court in New Bedford


	Sgt. Ortega stated that he has tried to contact Eric Dorman but has had no luck.  Sgt. Ortega stated that he knows New Bedford has gotten the green light to move ahead.  The next step is a community meeting.  No date has been determined yet.  All are encouraged to attend.  
	Sgt. Ortega to keep all informed of upcoming meeting dates/times.

	Sgt. Ortega
	Open

	GLE Staff Drug Testing
	Oonagh Brault stated that she has reached out to Elizabeth Teves-Roda of Congressman Keating’s office but has not gotten a response.  
	Oonagh Brault to continue reaching out to Elizabeth Teves-Roda.
	Oonagh
	Open

	Suicide Statistics for Young Adults
	Oonagh Brault stated that she has not reached out to DPH but will before the next Site Board meeting.  Sgt. Ortega informed all that the Medical Examiner’s Office is not the place to get the data.  They connected Sgt. Ortega with the Samaritans but was told the data would not be current.  Oonagh stated that she is part of the Suicide Coalition and she knows there is an upswing in the number of suicides in young adults.
	Oonagh Brault to reach out to DPH for statistics.
	Oonagh
	Open

	“Let Me Introduce Myself” program
	Sgt. Ortega stated that he spoke with the Wareham Chief of Police.  He stated that the chief seemed more interested in the Response Team.  Oonagh Brault stated that she will reach out to the chief again to speak about a possible collaboration between the “Let Me Introduce Myself” program and the Response Team.  Oonagh also stated she will reach out to social workers of children’s therapeutic and foster programs to inform about the “Let Me Introduce Myself” program.
	Oonagh Brault to reach out to the Wareham Chief of Police.
Oonagh Brault to reach out to social workers of therapeutic and foster programs.
	Oonagh
Oonagh
	Open
Open

	Under served Youth/Young Adults with DD/ID and Mental Health Issues
Under served Youth/Young Adults with DD/ID and Mental Health Issues

(cont.)
	Kathy Sampson was to contact Family Better Living Support Center for support.  Kathy did not attend this meeting, so this will be an open topic for the next meeting.  
Oonagh Brault contacted PIN to request they attend a Site Board meeting to give a presentation of their program and the services they provide.  Oonagh will get confirmation of the presentation for the April 12th Site Board meeting.

All members should send any questions they may have for PIN to Lisa DeBrito, to be presented at the presentation.
	Kathy Sampson to contact Family Better Living Support Center.
Oonagh Brault to confirm with PIN the date of April 12th to do a presentation to the Site Board.

All members to give any questions for PIN to Lisa DeBrito.
	Kathy Sampson
Oonagh Brault

All members


	Open
Open

Open

	Process for Potential Board Members
	Lisa DeBrito explained the process for recruiting and approving potential board members.  She will type up the process and send to everyone for reference.  At this time there will be 3 interviews scheduled.  Lisa also informed all that three members of the current board have either resigned or decided not to apply for a second term.  Maureen Sylvia and Ruth Blount will not apply for a 2nd term, and Ana Sanchez has resigned from the board.
	Lisa DeBrito to provide all members with the recruitment and approval of new members.

	Lisa DeBrito
	Closed

	New Business - DMH
	
	
	
	

	SEA Service Authorization Presentation

	Paul Santos asked if everyone had a chance to view the Power Point presentation “SEA Service Authorization”.  Those that responded said it was wonderful and helpful.  There was a question of whether those with autism could receive both DDS and DMH services.  Paul stated they can.
	Lisa DeBrito to send via email, the Power Point presentation to all board members.
	Lisa DeBrito
	Closed

	New Business – Site Board
	
	
	
	

	NBPD Elderly Outreach Program
NBPD Elderly Outreach Program

(cont.)


	Sgt. Ortega informed all that there is a new program that focuses on the elderly, sixty-five years and older. Police Officers are provided with the names of elderly people that might need help and do an assessment.  The program with the assistance of ARAN, provide financial support, safety equipment, etc. to those in need.  Sgt. Ortega stated that he needs twenty more individuals to assess.  If anyone has the name of an elderly person that you think could use this type of assessment, please contact Sgt. Ortega.  Sgt. Ortega is going to share a flyer about the program with Lisa DeBrito, and she will share it via email with all board members.
	Anyone who has the name(s) of an elderly person they think may benefit from this program should give Sgt. Ortega their contact information.

Lisa DeBrito to share the program flyer with all via email.
	
	Closed
Closed



	Series of Trainings for Outreach Teams
	Sgt. Ortega informed all that the mental health police officers are attending a “Co-Occurring Disorders” training.  The training is 8 sessions, and the topics are “Intro to Co-Occurring Disorder” and “Motivational Interviewing”.  If anyone is interested in attending any of the sessions, please contact Sgt. Ortega and he will send you the link to register.  
	Those board members who are interested in attending the sessions, should contact Sgt. Ortega.
	All board members.
	Closed


	Other
	
	
	
	

	Membership Update
	Lisa DeBrito announced that three board members have either resigned or not renewed their next term.  Sgt. Ortega and Paul Santos will be interviewing 3 potential board members. 
	Information sharing only.
	
	Ongoing

	Standard Items
	
	
	
	

	Recruitment

	We currently have 9 members but can have up to 15.  We need people with lived experience, a parent or guardian with young children and those who reflect the race and ethnic backgrounds of the greater New Bedford community.  Sgt. Ortega suggested that it would be good if we could get someone from the Rochester/Marion area.  Oonagh suggested a veteran and will be reaching out to the V.A. to see if there would be any interest.  Please be mindful of the new recruitment process when recruiting.
	All members to try to recruit potential board members.
	Board Members
	Ongoing

	Speakers/Presentation Requests


	Oonagh Brault is going to confirm with PIN the date of April 12th for a presentation on their services at the next board meeting.

Discussion ensued and it was decided that the group would like to hear from someone involved with the Plymouth Alternative Mental Health Court.  Sgt. Ortega stated that he will find out who the person is that he needs to schedule this with and reach out to them.  
	Oonagh Brault to confirm 4/12/23 with PIN.

Sgt. Ortega to schedule Plymouth Alternative Mental Health Court presentation.
	Oonagh Brault

Sgt. Ortega


	Open
Open

	ADJOURNMENT/

NEXT MEETING
	The meeting adjourned at 3:10 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 

April 12, 2023 at 2:00 PM.  
	Meeting notice and agenda will be forwarded as a reminder.
	Lisa DeBrito
	


